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I am writing to say that I do not see how I can afford to take the 
two days required for the W.T.S. meeting in November. I must take a week 
to work at British Isles College in October. Besides that, we are short 
staffed in our department which throws some extra obligations my way. 
Also, my going could well throw extra weight on Esther and she is doing 
perhaps more than she should as it is. 

So please do not think too hard of me. I have so wanted to get 
involved in the W.T.S. and have enjoyed it too. But I think it wise not 
to think also of serving again as editor. Perhaps if all the articles 
were in good form, I could. But that is too much to expect. I would be 
willing to assist. 

The price on printing the Journal by our Press would be in the 
vicinity of $1500.00. That would include everything from the original 
copy to the finished product. Ken Sullivan was rather apologetic, but 
prices have increased so that it will probably be impossible to match 
any previous price. I am going to write Edwards Brothers who previously 
did the job by special arrangement with Dr. Carter. I will let you 
know their answer. 

We are working hard toward our move early in January. Much still 
needs to be done. But we are also looking ahead with much anticipation. 
A real challenge awaits us. 

With kind personal regards, 

HJ SB/rm 




